
 
University of South Florida 

Undergraduate Council 
Minutes for January 23, 2012 

 
Present: Tom Pluckhahn, Ryan Toomey, Rick Austin, Jennifer Bosson, Erwin Johanningmeier, Hana 
Osman, Dell deChant, Denise Passmore, Kay Perrin, Chad Michaels, Kim McCormick, Brianne Stanback 
  
Guest/Ex Officio: Janet Moore (UGS), Cynthia Brown Hernandez (UGS), Michael Kanning (UGS), Paul 
Reller, Elizabeth Bell, Marty Gould, Ray Miltenberger 
  
The meeting was called to order at 3:06 PM. 
  
1. The minutes of January 9th, 2012 were approved with some amendments.  
 
2. Announcements 

a. A call for nominations to the UGC is going out again. One member will be leaving the council 
at the end of Spring 2012. A new representative will be needed from the College of Business.  

 
3. Old Business 





uncomfortable removing the thesis requirement for an Honors program in English. 
Discussion on this topic concluded in the need to analyze currently existing Honor in the 
Major programs and possibly to produce a set of guidelines for such programs. Janet 
Moore and Brianne Stanback agreed to lead this effort. A motion to approve these 
changes was approved with one vote of no and one abstention.  

 
 
5. Review Assignments 

a. Minor in Microbiology - Toomey  
b. HSC4XXX – Occupational Health & Safety - Austin  

 
 
Next meeting will be 


